Date of Meeting: 3 August 2012 at 0900

Memphis, Tennessee

Reunion Attendees: Larry J. Aalbers, John J. Adams, Jr, Charles J. Anderson, Wilmer Benson, Rudy Blaizé, Lloyd Chesterman, Charles H. Christman,

Tom Copeland, Edmond Cubbage, Bob Douglass, Stanton D. Embree, Joseph D. Foy, Richard Fricke, Sam Furna, Richard C. Ginkinger, James Graham, Larry Grzywinski, John R. Hanson, Richard A. Hime, James A. Hite, Ed Johnson, Kenneth Kerl, Brian Lake, Edward H. Lang III, Jim Leslie III, Jack Lynch III, Richard E. Macon, Charlie Matthews,

Richard P. McCusker, Sam Miles, Dominic Mish, Walter Moeller, Chuck Mundahl, Don Olmstead, Val W. Petersen, Joshua Poteet,

Stanley Richards, Jose Romo, Juan Santiago, John B. Strickland, Douglas Tabb, Israel Tamés and all Associate Members.

Next Meeting: 2 August 2013 at 0900

Jacksonville, Florida

I. Memorial Service Participants

- Jim Leslie Post Colors and played Taps
- All Pledge of Allegiance
- Bob Douglass Welcome
- Israel Tames Speaker
- Richard McCusker Invocation/Prayer
- SGT Brian Lake Read names of our Fallen Heroes
- Pam Leslie Song leader, Amazing Grace

II. Business Meeting

- Welcome, to WIA SPC Joshua Poteet who was brought to reunion by generous donations from our members Thank You!
- Welcome, to all the New Attendees to the Reunion and to SPC Sam Furna and SGT Brian Lake our active duty heroes.
- Thank You, to John Adams for his donation to the regiment of The Battalion Flags.
- Reports from Doug Tabb, Treasurer, Jim Leslie, First Infantry Division and Larry Grzywinski info from the Active Battalions.
- Election of Officers Bob Douglass was unanimously retained as President and Jim Leslie was elected Vice President. A newly formed position was appointed and approved to SGT Brian Lake as *Liaison to Active Duty Battalions*.
- Presentation of Associate Life Member Certificates and a request for the all names of wives/significant others of Life Members so that all certificates can be sent to them.
- Newsletter will be published each Memorial Day and Veterans Day. Articles needed! Send articles to Bob Douglass and/or Kathy Grzywinski.
- Israel Tames gave report on Pigeon Forge "Ramrod" Reunion to be held 16-19 May 2013. A check was given to Israel Tames, Chairman of PF Reunion from Bob Douglass, President of Regt to help defray costs of that reunion.
- Reminder by Bob Douglass to make at least one Reunion each year either Division or Ramrod.

III. 2012 - 2014 Officers

President **Bob Douglass** bdouglass1@peoplepc.com Vice President Jim Leslie gripfast@ameritech.net Treasurer Doug Tabb dtabb39268@gmail.com Kathy Grzywinski Secretary kjgrzywinski@gmail.com Chaplain Richard Maling b_maling@yahoo.com Historian Larry Grzywinski larrygrz@yahoo.com Liaison to Active Duty Battalions SGT Brian Lake bnalake@yahoo.com Division Executive Board Jim Leslie gripfast@ameritech.net